
Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held on Monday 26th April 2010 at 7.30pm in Chorley Village Hall.

Present: Cllrs B Hamilton-Russell (Chairman), R Abbiss, R Griffiths, J Davies, D Walsh, A Parsons, Cllr Shineton.
Clerk: Mrs F Morris

Parishioners: 3 (including 1 applicant for Parish Councillor Vacancy).

00.
Parishioner’s time:

The applicant from The Hamlet attended to listen to comments made regarding her planning application and explained the reasons for wanting to replace the present pergola with a conservatory.

The applicant confirmed that this was nowhere near the footpath to the rear of her property.

01.
Apologies for absence:

Cllrs D Newsham (family), S Home (attending reception with Prince Charles), M Shineton (late due to previous meeting), SC Gwilym Butler. Resolved to accept apologies.

02.
Declaration of interests:

03.
Casual Vacancy:
2 applicants had expressed an interest – Mrs Hazel Barrett from Chorley and Mr Phil Long from Stottesdon.  Mrs Barrett attended the meeting but Mr Long had sent in a CV due to work commitments.  The Clerk confirmed the Parish Council was able to consider his application in his absence.
After requesting Mrs Barrett to withdraw from the room, discussions and a vote took place and it was RESOLVED that Mrs Barrett is co-opted to the Parish Council. 
Mrs Barrett was invited back into the room, accepted the position and signed the ‘declaration of acceptance of office’ form.

04.
Minutes of the last meeting held on 24th March 2010:

These had been circulated with the agenda and it was RESOLVED that these be signed as a true record.

Cllr Abbiss pointed out that she and Cllr Shineton had signed cheques last month after declaring a prejudicial interest and it should be minuted that they were ‘instructed to sign the cheques’. RESOLVED that this will be minuted in future.

05.
Matters arising from minutes:

a) Clerk’s progress report:
Annual Parish Meeting – although there was not a very big turn out the meeting went well.  Clerk confirmed that she had requested the report given at the meeting and accounts from Chorley Village Hall and Stotty Strolls but these had not yet been received.
This matter was discussed and concern was expressed that the accounts should be available. The report read at the Annual Parish Meeting stated that these are available on the Charity Commissioner’s website.
It was RESOLVED that the Parish Council write to Shropshire Council and ask them to provide a copy of the Stotty Strolls accounts for the PC.

Core Strategy – dealt with at previous meeting.

SC – Litter bin for Chorley – where should this be sited Caravan Park or Chorley Village Hall? Clerk had emailed Mr and Mrs Tibbits regarding siting this at the Village Hall but had not received a reply.  It was RESOLVED that the Clerk write to the Village Hall Committee pointing out that the bin will be installed at the Village Hall if no reply is received to the letter.
The up to date position regarding the mobile home/caravan sited in the woods at The Desserts was questioned.  Clerk explained that she understood that although this is not in our Parish it is in the hands of the Enforcement Officer.

No reply received from the landowners regarding additional car parking facilities.

The disabled access at the Dr’s Surgery still has not been rectified and it was felt that this matter has now been outstanding far too long.  It was RESOLVED that the Clerk write to Graham Downes regarding this matter and copy S. Cllr Shineton into the email.

06.
Planning applications:

a) Erection of a canopy to replace existing – Stottesdon Primary School – App. No: 10/00883:

Cllr Abbiss declared a personal interest as School Governor and Cllr Davies declared a personal interest as a parent of a child at the school.

Presently there is a small canopy which is very useful and this application replaces this making it slightly larger and covered in so it can be used ‘all year round’.
RESOLVED to accept plans.

b) Erection of a conservatory – The Hamlet, Stottesdon
After discussions regarding this application it was RESOLVED to accept the plans.
c) Remove one cherry tree and replace with English native species within Stottesdon Conservation Area – 19 Glebe Drive, Stottesdon.  App. No: 10/01662/TCA.

After discussions regarding this application there was no support to allow the removal of this tree.

It was RESOLVED that Clerk write to object to the removal of this tree as there has been numerous other ornamental trees removed from this site of late.
Cllr Shineton arrived at this point.

07.
Core Strategy:

This had been dealt with last month and comments sent in to SC.

08.
Standing Orders:

Clerk had gone through these and made suggestions for alterations/additions and handed round copies to Councillors.  

The document was considered and read through at the meeting and it was RESOLVED to adopt the Standing Orders with agreed amendments. Clerk will print out a copy for each councillor for the next meeting.

09.
Correspondence:

Replies from Severn Centre, Severn Hospice, Hope House, Samaritans and CAB re: donations

Letter from Chorley Family Playgroup for equipment purchased

SC – LDF – Planning for a flourishing Shropshire in the Cleobury & Rural LJC Area – document distributed to some Councillors.  This is a very important document and Councillors were urged to attend the open meeting at Cleobury Sports and Social Club on 10th May 4.30-7.30pm where anyone can look at the documents and speak to officers.  Comments need for next meeting.

SC – Shrewsbury North West Relief Road – noted.

SC – Precept acknowledgement – Clerk was concerned that this was not shown as being paid into the PC bank account on 23rd April as this should have been paid in on the 21st April.  Clerk will check with bank again tomorrow.

SC – Litter bin provision at Chorley – dealt with earlier.

Emails forward to councillors:

BT payphones and Village Design Statements – after discussing this email it was RESOLVED that no further action be taken regarding purchasing the telephone box in Stottesdon.

29.3.10 – Wkly Rural News Focus – noted.

    “
- E.Bulletin from SALC - noted

Training – HMRC and External Audit 29th April Shirehall – Clerk and Cllr Griffiths attending.

31.3.10 – WMRS Final Update – Cllr Walsh confirmed that the Inspector’s report is in abeyance at present and gave a brief update.
6.4.10/12.4.10 – Wkly Rural News Forum – noted.
12.4.10 – Parish News from Rural Services Network – noted.
13.4.10 – SC invitation to further meeting re: Shropshire – noted.
SC Highways Maintenance Plan – Clerk read out proposed work in the parish as Councillors could not open the document.

10.
Parish matters/problems:

a) Parish problems:

· Dr’s Surgery disabled access not completed as discussed earlier – S. Cllr Shineton will also chase this matter up.

· Concern expressed regarding the size of the lorries from Lower Overton which are causing road damage. The number of vehicles was also queried – does this comply with current site licence? RESOLVED that S. Cllr Shineton look into this matter.
· Request that a letter of thanks sent to Graham Downes for the work recently carried out at Prescott and query when the other work in that area will be carried out. RESOLVED that Clerk send a letter.
· Top of Walton Bank branch protruding from hedge which could cause damage to vehicle.

· 2 huge potholes outside The Highlands.

· Sidbury road needing attention as this is down to the stone – sketch details given to Clerk to forward to SC as it is thought that the wrong piece of road is being looked at.

· Chocolate wrappers thrown down in the area of the Bull Ring/High Street/Church Lane. A Councillor had mentioned this at the shop but it is also thought that there is a tuck shop at the Adventure Centre – RESOLVED to write to the Centre highlighting the problem.
b) Parish Watch:
Cllr Hamilton-Russell declared a personal interest as co-ordinator.
Telephone scams at present claiming to be from Sky asking for bank details etc and also from a Company selling alarms. It was RESOLVED to put an item in the next newsletter urging people not to give out details and report any calls to Police on 0300 333 3000.

c) Parish Plan:

Cllr Parsons agreed to help take this forward but was tied up with work for the next few weeks.

11.
Financial matters:

a) Outstanding payments:

Clerk’s fees - £xxx – RESOLVED to pay.
SALC/NALC/Area Committee - £225.93 – Clerk gave breakdown of this account. RESOLVED to pay.

Insurance - £324.21 – Clerk confirmed that this was not due until 1st June and as the insurers had changed to Aon from Allianz clarification was needed regarding the car parking. RESOLVED to leave this until next meeting in order for Clerk to check this.

LCR magazine renewal – £13.50 – RESOLVED to pay as Clerk confirmed that she does read this.
b) Income since last meeting:

£3000 from SC re: Lengthsman Scheme – Clerk has banked this cheque.

The precept as reported earlier will be looked into.

c) To confirm accounts for 2009-2010:

Clerk had previously handed copies of all documents to Councillors for their consideration. It was RESOLVED that the accounts, as presented, be accepted.

End of year bank reconciliation – RESOLVED that this be accepted.

Terms of Reference for Internal Auditor – Clerk copied this document to all Councillors and had discussed this with the Internal Auditor who had no problems with this. RESOLVED to adopt this document.

VAT return completed and ready to be sent off.

12.
SALC report:

Cllr Abbiss (Vice Chair of SALC) explained that the Association had appointed a ‘critical friend’ to oversee matters and due to a report received the Chairman had resigned therefore an Emergency Executive meeting had been called for Wednesday.

Clerk had circulated the Parish Pump to all Councillors.

13.
Shropshire Councillor’s report:

S. Cllr Shineton asked Clerk for the contact details for the Dog Warden – Clerk did not have a number just contacted Glen McGrandle at SC.
SC website details of salaries etc to be included.

Shropshire PCT – leaves lots to be desired although Shropdoc is very good and is serviced by GP’s within Shropshire.

Double yellow lines to be installed between the Tenbury Road and Manor House in Cleobury Mortimer.

Grants for recycling skips being investigated.

Vehicle Activated Signs – Joint application being made to LJC for a sign to be shared within the local parishes.

14.
Items for next agenda:

Insurance renewal

SC – LJC Housing document

15.
Date of next meeting:

17th May – Annual Parish Council meeting 

Cheques written:
Mrs F Morris - £xxx

SALC subs - £225.93

LCR (payable to NALC) – £13.50

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.55pm.

Signed:    Chairman






Date:

These minutes were approved at the Parish Council meeting dated 17th May 2010.
Name					Interest			Item


Cllr B Hamilton-Russell	             Personal		10b Parish watch co-ordinator





Cllr J Davies	    		             Personal		6a School planning (Child at    


								School)


Cllr R Abbiss				  Personal		11c and12 – Vice-chair SALC


6a School planning (Governor)





Clerk					  Personal		6c – tree removal, 19 Glebe


								Drive - neighbour
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